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Introduction  

This Special Airworthiness Bulletin (BEA) advises you, owners, operators and 

maintenance organizations, about suspected unapproved parts  

Background  

ANAC was recently informed by GOL Linhas Aéreas S.A. that the following parts were 

lost on April 14th 2018 (Part Numbers C20626200 and 2612312-1) and April 23th 2018 

(Part Number 102LJ2AG),  and they might have been used in the aviation industry 

without a due reliable origin and traceability:  

  

Número de Parte (P/N) Nomenclatura Número de 

Série (S/N) 

102LJ2AG TAT Sensor B49854 

C20626200 Main Wheel Assy B800 Carbon Brake 7409C20626 

2612312-1 Brake Assy B-800 B5513 

 

 

Recommendation 

Once they are suspected unapproved parts and, consequently, do not have an approval for 

return to service that certifies their airworthiness, ANAC recommends to the owners, 

operators and maintenance organizations the inspection of their aircraft regarding the 

installation of the parts described above. If one of these parts is installed, replace it with 

a new or used one before the next flight. The used parts shall have the records required 

by Regulamento Brasileiro de Aviação Civil (RBAC 43.9) for approval for return to 

service. 



Note: The verification of the applicable maintenance records can be used instead of the 

inspection if it is possible to determine, following theses records, that the parts are not 

installed. 

For information, contact 

Agência Nacional de Aviação Civil (ANAC)  

Gerência Geral de Certificação de Produto Aeronáutico (GGCP)  

Rua Laurent Martins, 209, Jardim Esplanada II  

12242-431 – São José dos Campos – SP. 

Telefone: (12) 3203-6660  

E-mail: pac@anac.gov.br 
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